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Our school is a friendly and vibrant community, where all of God’s children flourish and 

gain the knowledge, wisdom and skills needed to care about themselves, their community 

and their world. 

Headteacher’s Update 

Prayer of the Week 

Safety Alert  - Please can all Parents and Carers ensure that their children are supervised at all times in our local parks after school.   

Thank you for your vigilance and care. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
This week, we have been considering the whole subject of 
kindness and have been looking for opportunities to do 
kind things for one another. Children all over the school 
have been lending pencils to one another, helping friends 
with their worries, looking for children in the playground 
who are alone and inviting them into their games and 
sharing jokes when someone is a bit sad. 
I am so proud of these small acts of kindness and am 
always blown away by how caring and thoughtful the 
children are.  
From time to time, I try to pop into the Nursery to see the 
work that is going on in there. Last week, I caught the 
children being very creative and making rockets from 
recycling materials. And then in Year 1, it was wonderful to 
discover that Mrs Cotton had been invited to share her 
own childhood experiences from growing up in the 1950s; 
she brought in some of her favourite toys and taught the 
children how to play some historical games.  
Mrs Cotton appears to be omnipresent in St Mary's as I 
then walked into the Tigers' Classroom to find her hosting 
a Zoom Call, linking our lovely children with some Year 6 
children at the Beacon. We are so lucky to have these 
collaborations where the children gain so much from 
meeting with children from other schools. 
So, as Year 6 start to really think about their next school 
and their transition to Secondary, they had their first taste 
of what SATs will look like and have shown their resilience 
by tackling a lot of challenging questions this week. Year 3 
have also been doing some rather impressive Maths as 
they continue their work on addition and subtraction. 
There is a distinctly autumnal feel to KS1 and the 
classrooms and corridors are full of autumn pictures and 
wreathes as we all prepare to get ready for our Harvest 
Celebrations next week. 
We are also really looking to seeing as many of you as 
possible at our Parent Meetings in the big KS2 Hall next 
week. Please walk straight down to the KS2 playground 
and enter the Hall through the playground doors. We'll be 
sticking to a tight schedule, so please make sure you are 
there in good time for your appointment. 
Till then, have a great weekend and see you next week, 
Amanda 

Friday 13th October 2023 

Dear God, 

 

Thank you for the kindness that we have and 
that this school is a really kind place to be. 
Thank you for all the food you give us to eat. 
Thank you for our school and all the teachers 
that teach us. Please can you make us even 
kinder so that our school becomes even 
better. 

 

Amen 

 

Laker and Elena - Year 3 



 
 

The school photographer will be in 
school on Thursday 19th October to 
take individual photos of the children. 
Further details to follow. 

 

 

Parents’ Evenings are on Tuesday 17th & 

Wednesday 18th October. Please book 

your appointment using the Arbor App.  


